
TOWN OF CONCORD
Town Manager’s Report

Week of: July 9th, 2018

Internet Outage 
On July 7th, Concord Broadband identified an internet 
outage that effected several areas of town. This outage was 
caused by a squirrel who had chewed through two fiber 
cables disabling the  
internet for those homes in that area. Crews were dis-
patched and took roughly 36 hours from the first reporting 
to restoration. Crews were required to fix the cables by 
splicing them together to restore service to the affected 
areas.

Stay tuned for more information on the outage and other 
updates by following @CMLPmedia or  
@townofconcordma

Welcoming Assistant Fire Chief Walter Latta
We are pleased to welcome Assistant Fire Chief Walter 
Latta to Concord. Latta comes to us from Maynard with 
twenty years of experience. He most recently served as 
Captain in Maynard, we are very glad to have him here 
in Town!

Welcoming New Beede Center General Manager,  
Andrew Dutton
Concord Recreation is excited to welcome Andrew Dutton 
as the new General Manager of the Beede Swim and Fitness 
Center. Andrew joins the Town after an extensive career at 
Babson College Athletic Department. 

He looks forward to maximizing the Member experience 
and working with the Beede team to develop new facility and 
programming enhancements. Please join us in welcoming 
Andrew to Concord and the Beede Swim and Fitness Center.



Pink Patch Project

Chief Joseph O’Connor is pleased to announce that the Concord Police Department and the Concord Police Relief 
Association will be participating in the Pink Patch Project.

Through the Pink Patch Project, the department and relief association are partnering to sell pink versions of depart-
ment’s patch. The money raised from sales will be donated to Emerson Hospital’s Hermel Breast Health Center.

The patches will be available at the police station for $5, or via mail by sending a check for $5 to the Concord Police 
Relief Association/Pink Patch Project at 219 Walden St., Concord.

“Breast cancer impacts many people in our community and we look forward to raising awareness with this initia-
tive,” Chief O’Connor said. “I want to commend the Concord Police Relief Association and members of the depart-
ment for making this initiative a reality.”

The Pink Patch Project is a collaborative effort between the Los Angeles County Police Chiefs’ Association and pub-
lic safety agencies nationwide. These agencies have joined together through the project to combat breast cancer by 
raising both public awareness and funds for breast cancer education, research and treatment.

“Unfortunately, breast cancer is far too familiar to my family,” said Inspector Jeff Shelley, whose fiance battled breast 
cancer and has been cancer free for a year. “I am proud to partner with the Pink Patch Project and continue the fight 
against breast cancer on a larger scale.”

Inspector Shelley, who first learned of the Pink Patch Project on social media, has worked with multiple other orga-
nizations, including Dana Farber, the Pan Mass Challenge and the Tanner Ta Ta Foundation to support the effort to 
overcome breast cancer.

“The Concord Police Relief Association is hopeful that our support in this initiative will show the members of our 
community that we are committed to spreading awareness on an issue that affects so many families every day,” De-
tective Keith Harrington said.


